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and funding support of Parks Canada and the Tse-
shaht First Nation. Parks Canada also provided a 
great deal of in-field support. The Tseshaht Nation, 
through their office in Port Alberni, handled all the 
administrative tasks of the fieldwork. The Brit-
ish Columbia Heritage Trust provided additional 
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writing of this report. 
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support at that time this project may never have 
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Canada prepared the detailed site map. Various 
people at Pacific Rim National Park Reserve in 
Ucluelet assisted in a number of ways. Jim Morgan 
and Barry Campbell played vital roles in getting 
the project under way. Barry wrote the environ-
mental impact assessments essential for each field 
season and was an enthusiastic volunteer excava-
tor. Jim ably assembled media coverage for the 
project and assisted in establishing the field camp 
before the first season of excavation. Dan Vedova, 
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owed special thanks for his enthusiastic support 
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site frequently and provided invaluable logistical 
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to thank Park Superintendent Alex Zellermeyer, as 
his on-going support was essential for the success 
of the project. 
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from Pacific Rim National Park Reserve and Dar-
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Nation.
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working field crew. In addition to the directors, 
field personnel who assisted with supervision of a 
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Ian Sumpter (Parks Canada), George Kaufmann, 
Jim Stafford, Wil Robinson, and Alex Clark. 
Chantel Christensen and Peter Vigneault joined 
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Eva Linklater, George Kaufmann, Darryl Kirsch, 
and Tammy Lucas took this role at various times 
over the three seasons. Luke George acted as Parks 
Canada Interpreter for the numerous visitors to the 
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these people that we are able to present the infor-
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terials. Gay Frederick and Susan Crockford ex-
amined the vertebrate faunal remains recovered 
(Appendix D), while Iain McKechnie studied the 
small fish bones recovered in the column samples 
(Appendix E). Iain also assisted by preparing 
samples for AMS dating and calibrating the re-
sults. Michael Wilson summarized the geology 
of the region and examined all stone artifacts for 
lithic type and source (Appendix A). Kathy Watt, 
under the supervision of Dongya Yang at Simon 
Fraser University, did the ancient DNA analysis of 
whalebone. Rebecca Lynn examined the botanical 
remains recovered through flotation in one column 
sample. Artifact drawings are by Kathryn Alma-

Nihte (Figs. 29, 35, 37, 57, 59) and Gillian Mc-
Millan (Fig. 31); other illustrations are by Butch 
Dick (Fig. 7), and Jakub Josicki (Fig. 8). We also 
thank Randy Bouchard for his continued interest 
and advice on the transcription of Nuu-chah-nulth 
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son of Archaeology Press at Simon Fraser Univer-
sity was instrumental at all stages of guiding the 
report through to publication. We thank Roy and 
Cheryl Takahashi for their work in transforming 
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